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Budding social workers take on local problems

By Sena Desai
   Georgia State’s social work graduate students have their hands in many projects this year — and have touched several local communities — as part of a four-year-old course taught by Fred Brooks.

   Five students spent time documenting stories of black Atlantans who lived through the civil rights movement. “Voices of Civil Rights,” launched by the American Association of Retired People, is part of a nationwide attempt to collect untold stories of African-Americans who witnessed the movement firsthand.
   “We wanted people we interviewed to feel empowered by relating their experiences, and we wanted to educate readers about this movement,” says student Rachael Burnett. The stories were on exhibit last week at the Auburn Avenue Library and will be housed later in the Library of Congress. “Voices of Civil Rights” honors the 50th anniversary of the civil rights movement.

   As part of another project, students set up a group home stocked with games and books for seven Fulton County juveniles whose parents could not afford to get them out of jail on probation. Since the juveniles are not allowed to venture out, except to attend school and work, Georgia State students are enlisting the help of local organizations to keep the teens occupied. Vox — a newspaper by Atlanta teenagers — will soon be conducting creative-writing lessons for the home’s residents.

   A third group of social work students is working with the Atlanta Living Wage Coalition in support of a city ordinance requiring businesses contracting with the city — and those receiving significant tax breaks from the city — to pay their employees a minimum of $10.50 an hour. This spring, the state legislature expressed concerns about imposing restrictions on local businesses, and they passed a bill that disallows the proposal. The measure is now before Georgia Gov. Sonny Perdue, and students are sharing their concerns with his office.

   Still another group is working with the Dunwoody Nature Center, setting up a treasure hunt designed to educate the Dunwoody community on local history and environmental issues. Visitors are handed clues that they decipher using their knowledge of the area, and the clues lead to four letterboxes planted in nearby woods. The letterboxes contain more information, and the finder can stamp his or her name in a logbook inside. What makes the treasure hunt distinctive is its accessibility to the local Hispanic community — everything is available in Spanish.

   Local communities are involved in the project planning from the start, says James Wolk, who also chairs the School of Social Work. Every year, communities submit proposals to the school, and students pick projects to work on.

   In the future the school hopes to receive more proposals so students can continue doing field work, Brooks says.
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